

Date	Monday 12 th April 2010	
Venue	Leisure Centre	
Present	Adrian Cragg, Laura Galpin, Pete Galpin, Mike Gullis, Alan Hannibal, Stuart Hill, Nigel Maggs, Lynn O'Callaghan, Gillian Peck, Alex Tindall, Sue Yendley	
Apologies	Nykki Webber	
Recorded By	Stuart Hill	
Item		Action
1	Welcome and Apologies. Nigel confirmed Lynn as part of the dual fundraising role and requested she be added to distribution. (Action: Stuart)	Stuart Hill
2	Minutes of the Last Meeting. The minutes of the previous meeting were accepted as a true record. Proposed by Mike Gullis, seconded by Nigel Maggs	
3	Matters Arising. There were no matters arising.	
4	Treasurer's Report. (Pete's computer is not working so a detailed report was not available.) <ul style="list-style-type: none"> £88.64 has been donated to us by the Frostbite League for the BRJ signs Income of £366.64 includes the above Frostbite donation, kit sales and subscriptions £107.36 is remaining in the charity account now the Pidley Mountain Rescue donation cheque has been cashed. About £90 is due to be removed in respect of the duathlon, leaving a small amount of around £10 £1665.73 in savings account 	
5	Frostbite. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Alan reported a good turnout in the 2009/2010 season: 406 senior finishers (though not a record). Club had third highest attendance amongst all clubs. The BRJ Frostbite start has been improved in terms of position, and the signs and gazebo were well-received BRJ Frostbite was well staffed and attended There were issues with insufficient police presence at our race. Police to be informed for next year about difficulties e.g. abusive motorists (action Alan Hannibal) Need to monitor developments at the BRJ Social Club re next year's race (action Alan Hannibal) Need to ensure we have good maps and directions for next year's race (action Alan Hannibal) It was agreed that £25 was a suitable fee to pay the school for parking at the recent 2010 BRJ race (action Pete Galpin) 	Alan Hannibal, Pete Galpin
6	Social Events. A limited discussion in the absence of Nykki and Anita. Need confirmation of the summer barbecue date by next meeting, plus any other events (e.g. dog racing)	Nykki Webber, Anita Girvan
7	Fundraising. Sue and Lynn are now getting fundraising underway: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Club calendar: a theme using pictures of the club over the last 20 years is being considered. Costs being investigated 	Sue Yendley, Lynn O'Callaghan

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • The Great North and Great Eastern half marathons will be the main fund raising races this year • A JustGiving site has been set up in aid of Kick4Life • Sue requested that other club members bear in mind there is a chosen club charity when communicating about charitable causes e.g. by mass email • Kick4Life will provide a funded trip to Lesotho for one BRJ member. It was suggested that this place be balloted. Entry in the ballot dependent on member's participation/contribution to the club charity fundraising 	
8	<p>Running Club Committee Report. Alex presented the sub-committee report.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • BRJ members have been emailed for feedback about running activities and invited to get involved • A second beginner's course is scheduled to start soon – a request has been made for volunteers. The aim is to commence just after the London Marathon • The Guesstimate run will take place in July, on a different course from last year's • "Club Vest" running nights will be encouraged, particularly on pub run nights • Hadrian's wall run plans and Round Norfolk Relay plans are progressing • Use of Leisure Centre feedback from members – not all positive • A club training officer is still being considered, particularly with respect to managing activities such as post-run stretching 	
9	<p>Any Other Business.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Hoodies: Laura is organising hoodies, but they are not in yet • Kit: forms are available on the internet and noticeboard. Forms must accompany any orders/cheques • Hilton run in the summer - Nigel to speak to his contact (action Nigel Maggs) • Reflective bibs and armbands have been successful this winter • Newsletter: Alice Noyes is receiving contributions. Required by last week in April for publication in early May • Website fees and domain name fees have been paid • Club photos are now available in a central place on Flickr • George Cant Trophy: A non-running award for a member contributing to the club. A vote was taken and a member chosen. The award will be made at the pub run following the London Marathon (action Nigel Maggs) • England Athletics Regional Council: 2 BRJ members can stand for the council. Names to be provided to Nigel or Stuart by 16/4 • Adrian described Yaxley's mobile display used to provide club information. Adrian Cragg to investigate something similar for BRJ (Action: Adrian) • Website: Mike raised the issue of removing the tabs from the Club Records page because they take a lot of work to keep up-to-date. Mike to liaise with Mo. (Action: Mike) • London Marathon Coach Pickup: Mike could provide maps and info for the coach pickup. Mike to liaise with Nykki (Action: Mike) • Club certificates were presented to Gillian and Alex • Pub runs and runs with other clubs: Alan to send out an email to membership re Bushfield and Yaxley joint runs. The BRJ Grafham joint run will be June 15. (Action Alan) A raffle to be included at the Grafham run (action Sue/Lynn) • Alan raised the issue of Facebook, and how this is unsuitable for effectively reaching the membership when organising events. Nigel 	Nigel Maggs, Adrian Cragg, Mike Gullis, Sue Yendley, Lynn O'Callaghan, Alex Tindall, Gillian Peck

	<p>to ask Alice to include some guidance in the newsletter (Action: Nigel)</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Membership: Gillian stated that forms and money together MUST be submitted directly to her, and by no other route. The committee agreed. • Gillian sought clarification about the Beginner's Course fee and what it covers. An £18 fee to include course, membership and race licence was discussed. Alex to take back to sub-committee (Action: Alex) • England Athletics: Club affiliation fee of £50 now due (Action: Stuart). The membership affiliation fee due by end of June, although it can be part-paid for groups of members at a time (Action: Gillian) • Club flags: Pete and Laura have the flags. It was agreed that these be made available for members e.g. for use at events 	
10	Date of Next Meeting: Monday June 14th	

The meeting closed at 9:02